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February 1, 2021 
 
Dear Hospital Administrators, 
 
SHOPP Update 

The potential expansion impact for providers is still being calculated pending CMS approval. 
Once finalized and approved, an update will be posted with expansion estimates included. The 
other potential change to the SHOPP calculation is the Managed Care Organization (MCO) 
piece. OHCA is currently working with CMS on approval of our SHOPP transition plan from FFS 
to MCO. Once the transition plan is approved, those updates and the remaining quarter 
payments will be posted as well.  
 
The difference between the actual and adjusted allocations on the 2021 Hospital Access 
Payments Allocation are due to some changes that occurred after the first quarterly payments 
were made. If there are any additional changes an update will be posted. 
 
The 1.4% withhold in Q4 has not been calculated yet. Since the 1.4% withhold was done in 
CY2021 Q1, the payment will be made in the 4th quarter using allocations that do not include 
Medicaid expansion or MCO transition. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please contact Provider 
Reimbursement by email at ProvReimb@okhca.org.  
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 


